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Tel: 9948 2257       Fax: 9907 0342 

 

WEBSITE:  http://www.manlywest-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  EMAIL:  manlywest-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au P&C www.manlywestpandc.org.au 

Wednesday 13th December, 2017 Term 4 Week  10 

  Respect          Responsibility         Aspire 

Trinity Exam Results: 

Alfie Harley  Initial  Credit 

Lara Pederson-Jones Initial  Distinction 

Sarah Trethewey  Initial  Credit 

Alice Yardley  Initial  Distinction 

Olivia Trethewey  Grade 1  Distinction 

Frieda Kirkham  Grade 1  Distinction 

Ella Mans  Grade 1  Credit 

Harrison Newton  Grade 2  Credit 

Austin Holley   Grade 2  Distinction 

Tara Smith  Grade 4  Credit 

Principal’s Report 

 

2018 Students resume 
Monday 29th January 2018 is a School Development Day for teachers.  
Tuesday 30th January, all students in Years 1-6 return to school.  
Tuesday 30th January-Years 1-6 new students start at 10:00am for transition. 

Wednesday 31st January 9:45am-12pm Transition morning for Kindergarten students.                    
We will endeavour to organise students into their new classes by the end of the first 

week.  
 
Healthy Lifestyle Programs –Week 1 Term 1 2018. 
During the first week of school in 2018, students stay in their 2017 classes however they will utilise the 2018 
classrooms with their new grade teachers. The students will enjoy PDHPE and Student Wellbeing Healthy      
Lifestyle programs such as Road, Sun and Surf Safety and Bounce Back programs. 

 
Staff News  
Welcome to Isabelle Higgins and Emma Siale who have both recently been appointed to our school as                     
permanent teachers for 2018. Thank you and all the best to the following staff: Katie Davis and her family 
with the birth of their new baby. Louise Stacey who has been teaching with Manly West for 10 years. She 
may return on a casual basis in the future. Mrs Guttenbeil will be taking up a new position in the Northern 

Beaches with hearing impaired students. Shara Wright has been working as a Student Learning Support     

Officer since 2016.  
 
Technology Tips 
‘Schedule media downtime-Plan times of the day where there’s no background media so our children can 
learn to self soothe and not always be stimulated by technology. Children need to become accustomed to            
silence and white noise at times. These are essential skills for successful school performance.  
Together we need to find healthy and helpful ways to leverage technology in children’s lives while at the same 

time preserving the sanctity of childhood.’ Dr Kristy Goodwin. 
 
Little Blue Dinosaur Foundation Road Safety Tips-campaign launch on the Northern Beaches. 
Always hold hands with a parent or carer near roads, driveways and car parks until 10 years of age.  
Always stay close to an adult when you’re riding a bike or scooter, being especially cautious when you                
approach a driveway.  
Road play is never ok! Find a park or bike track where you can play safely with adult supervision.  

Remember –Road safety is important at holiday time!  
 
Student News: 
Congratulations to all our Manly West students for their wonderful achievements and development in 2017. 
Congratulations to Hugh Yiend and Connor Singleton who were               
selected into the Manly Soccer United U10s team, Taj Ballesty U11 

and Zach Davis was selected into the U10 Development Squad. 
Congratulations to Imogen Brown Year 5 who has been accepted to 
the Arts Alive Combined School Band for 2018.  She has also                
auditioned successfully for NSSWE Band. 
 
Holiday safety 
We wish everyone a safe and happy holiday with plenty of rest, 

good nutrition and play. We hope all our students will use sense 

with road, sun and surf safety. Thank you everyone for a very         
successful year in 2017.  

 

Mrs Julie Organ            

http://www.manlywest-p.schools.nsw.edu.au
mailto:manlywest-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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From the Deputy’s Desk  
Congratulations to Clara Allen-Tucker, Emily Murphy, Lennie West,    

Matilde Casas, Max Funder, Rhys Dundas-Gold, Sia Field, Ivy Shropshire, 
Raphael McKay, Emma Kramer, Sullivan Grell, Maja Johnander, Jessica            
Silver, Lucien Klaassen, Benjamin Cavill, Ben Coghlan, Bridgette Taudien, 
Harvey Collins, Max Steadman, Anneli Jaggers, Remy Collins, Lola Gjeci, 
Mikayla Marshman, Olivia Pickup, Matilda King, Ivy Gjeci, and Ivy                   
Shropshire for gaining 4 Expectation Cards to receive an Expectation Certificate. 

Special congratulations to Sia Field, Casper Bartley, Iris Reid, Ivy Shropshire for receiving a Bronze Banner. 
 
Final K-2 Assembly 
 Our final K-2 Assembly for 2017 has been rescheduled from Friday this week to Thursday 14th December 
at 12:30pm. Any child in K-2 who has 4 Expectation Cards sitting at home and would like to receive their 
Expectation Certificate this week, please bring them to my office on Thursday morning. 
 

Textbooks and Stationery for 2018 

Textbooks for Years 1-6 2018  
Textbooks for Years 1-6 for 2018 are now available for purchase through the Flexischools website. 
www.flexischools.com.au  
All orders are to be placed online. Please organise payment before the beginning of the school year. Textbooks 
will be delivered to the school. 
For those parents without internet access, please call Humpreys, Balgowlah on 9951 0000.  
 

Stationery for Years 2-6 2018 

This week, students in Years 2-6 received a stationery list from their class teacher for parents to source                   
independently. These are not available online through Flexischools this year. If you would like to purchase                
stationery items from our local Humphreys store in Balgowlah Road, Balgowlah, these will be available from the 
1st Tuesday in January. Opening hours are 8:00am-4:30pm, Monday–Friday. Please ensure all stationery items 
are clearly labelled. 
 

Kindergarten 2018 
Stationery items and textbooks for Kindergarten have been ordered through Humphreys and will be delivered to 
Kindergarten and Year One classrooms in bulk and billed to the Semester One School Account.  
 

Transition for Year 2 Students Moving to Year 3 
Today, students and staff in Year 2 and 3 joined for a Transition Meeting. Year 3 students shared experiences 
with Year 2 to assist their transition to the primary years. There are many new activities and opportunities 
unique to Years 3 - 6, one of the first in 2018 being the Swimming Carnival. A personal note regarding the                    
carnival -100 metres is a considerable distance for many Year 3 students, even those who have had swimming 
lessons from an early age. During the holidays, a couple of visits to a pool with a diving block can do much to 
help a child’s confidence. Students do not need to dive, however, it certainly gives them a head start. 

 

Thank you to Halle White, Ashley Glenton, Charles Emmerson, Hannah Ross, Patrick Furlong, Keira Blake, 

Cooper Singleton, Xenia Beck, Heidi Mobilia, Cooper Smailes, Sophie Stacker, Oliver Newton, Gerald Beale and 

Jianna Tyagi for sharing their experiences with Year 2. 
 

Best Start for Kindergarten 2018 
Kindergarten students attend the Transition Morning on Wednesday 31st January from 9:45 until 
12pm. This is their first official day at school. Students go directly to classrooms. Prefects and staff will be 
available to assist. If your child is not able to attend school on this day, please inform the office.                             
Kindergarten students will also attend school at an allocated time in the week beginning the 29th January 

for their 30 minute Best Start Assessment. This is not a test but a way teachers become familiar with each 
student so they can best meet their learning needs. 
For more information regarding Kindergarten 2018, please refer to the school website. 
 
We wish you all a safe and happy holiday and look forward to your return looking refreshed in 2018. To the
students and families who are leaving us this year, best wishes for a happy and successful future. 
 

A special thank you to our dedicated Year 5 playground monitors and Year 4 Activity Monitors for their role 
in improving play time for other students. 

Special thanks to all our Year 6 students for their support to our staff and younger students. 6P 
and 6T were out mulching again today and other Year 6 students showing initiative and                  
undertaking various responsibilities. Thank you to all of Year 6 for your attitude, committed until 
the last walk through the gate in uniform on Friday afternoon. Ability can take you so far, it’s 
your attitude that makes the difference and in time, the reflection of the journey that makes us 
all so proud and smile. 

Mrs Wendy Mwanga 

http://www.flexischools.com.au/
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From the Deputy’s Desk  

 

Expectations: Taj McLean, Henry Spence, Sebastian de la Torre 

Bueno, Alysha Kwangkhiri, Rachel George, Jackson Wrublewski, 

Georgia Ball, Chase Perrett, Joshua Saadeh, Oliver Ferguson,            

Harris Klettner, Rosa Mawdsley, Cali Sanders, Erin Butcher,                        

Bianca Fletcher, Jessie Johnston, Daniel McLean, Ruby Pepar, Emily Grimes, Zac Jonson, Rachel Fletcher,              

Gus King and Jarra Gooley. 

Bronze: Johnny Emmerson, Rosie Quinn, Beau Kelley and Benji McLean.  

Silver: Zoe Ball, Alisha Hansen and Aidan King. 

School Uniform 
One of the PBEL Respect Expectations is for all students to wear the correct Summer Uniform in a neat and tidy 

manner.  
 
GIRLS’ SUMMER UNIFORM: Yellow / white checked dress with royal 
blue tie or navy blue culottes and blue polo shirt. White ankle socks and 
black leather shoes. School jumper with school crest. Royal blue school 
hat with crest.  
 

BOYS’ SUMMER UNIFORM: Short sleeved sky blue polo shirt with 
school crest. Grey shorts. Short grey ankle socks. Black shoes. School 
jumper with school crest. Royal blue school hat with crest. 

 
Talent Quest 
The Talent Quest for Years 3-6 will be held this Friday. 
Stage 2 performances will be from 9.30-11.20 

Stage 3 performances will be from 11.40 -1.10 
Parents are welcome to attend. 
 
Farewell Tunnel 
The farewell clap out and tunnel for Year 6 and any other students who are leaving Manly West will begin at 3 
o’clock.  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Mrs Sue McLean 

Trinity Exam Results 

Alfie Harley  Initial  Credit 

Lara Pederson-Jones Initial  Distinction 

Sarah Trethewey Initial   Credit 

Alice Yardley  Initial  Distinction 

Olivia Trethewey Grade 1  Distinction 

Freida Kirkham  Grade 1 Distinction 

Ella Mans  Grade 1  Credit 

Harrison Newton Grade 2 Credit 

Austin Holley  Grade 2 Distinction 

Tara Smith  Grade 4 Credit 
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GRADUATION DAY / DANCE EXPO  
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Library News 

There are still some Scholastic Book Club gift orders that have not been picked up yet. Please 
come before the end of the term to collect them.  Otherwise you will get them next year, and 
that’s a long time to wait! 
 

Please return your Manly West Library books as all student loans are now overdue.  
There are a few classes VERY CLOSE to returning ALL their library books to win the 

class prize!  If you have lost a book, paying to replace it counts as returning it. Just see 
me in the library.  I hope I can award 2 classes tomorrow or Friday!  Come on, you can 
do it! 
 

 

It has been a great year in the library with the refurbishment, heaps of brand new books and 
bright, colourful furniture. Thank you to Mrs Burke, Mrs Daddo and Mr Perks for their extra 
hard efforts in the library, as it would not have been possible without them!  Thank you again to 
the Stage 3 Library Monitors and the wonderful parent volunteers who help things running 

smoothly. May Santa be good to you and your families! 
 
 

To all the Manly West school students and families, I’d like to wish each and every one a fantastic festive season 
and wonderful new year.  It has been a pleasure to be a part of the children’s learning and reading journeys at 
Manly West, and I look forward to another fabulous year here in 2018! 
 

Happy holidays! 
Ellen Swick 
Teacher Librarian 

 

Canteen News 
 

Thank you…. to everyone who has helped in the canteen this year. We wish you a very Merry Christmas and a 
happy New Year!  
 
End of Term…. The canteen will be open as usual for lunch orders, recess and lunchtime sales on Friday 15th 

December. Some items may be unavailable this week as we are running supplies down for the end of term, and 
we will be closed after school due to stock take. 
 
New staff….. We will be welcoming new staff to the canteen next year. There will be more information about 
this after the holidays. In the meantime, we wish you all happy holidays and look forward to seeing you in the 
new school year. 
 

Canteen roster for Term 1 2018, week 1 
 

Monday 29th January  Tuesday 30th January Wednesday 31st January 
Public holiday   Marie-Claire Johnston AM Glenys Motler AM  

  VACANCY AM   Helen Yardley AM 
   Caz Thompson PM  Annabelle Cotton PM   

  VACANCY PM   Jen Bradley PM 
     
Thursday 1st February Friday 2nd February 
Tiane Olive AM   Em Pepar AM 
Lana Squires AM  Jodie Adams AM 
Tracy Black PM   VACANCY AM 
Tony Falzarano PM     Jacqui Liddicoat PM 

  Natalie Mitchell PM  
    

The AM shift runs from 9.30am-12pm, and the PM shift from 12-2pm. 

 
If you’d like to fill a vacancy, please contact us by email                                     
mwcanteen1@gmail.com, call on 9948 2257 or come and see us.  
You can also sign up for shifts using SignUp Genius. Here's how it works:  

1. Click this link to go to our invitation page on SignUp.com:  http://signup.com/go/cjyYsJB 
2. Enter your email address: (You will NOT need to register an account on SignUp.com)  
3. Sign up! Choose your spots - SignUp.com will send you an automated confirmation and reminders.  
 
We look forward to seeing you soon! 

mailto:mwcanteen1@gmail.com
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Uniform Shop   
 

Monday 29th January 

12—3pm 

 

Tuesday 30th  January 

8:45-9:45am 

Diary Dates 

 

Friday 15th December 

9:30am-1:10pm Talent Quest 

3:00pm Clap Out 

 

Monday 29th January 

Staff Development Day 

 

Tuesday 30th January 

School Resumes Year 1—6 

Kindy Best Start interviews 

10:00am New students Year 1-6 

 

Wednesday 31st January 

9:45am-12:00pm Kindergarten 

transition morning  

Kindy Best Start interviews 

 

Thursday 1st February 

Kindy Best Start interviews 

 

in the Kitchen Garden this week… 
 

This warm weather is really speeding up the growing and loads of fruits and vegetables are                   
maturing. 
We're finishing the semester with Yr 4 harvesting and tasting the gorgeous eggplant, garlic 
and yellow zucchini we've been growing. Yum!  
Yr 2 visited last week to check on their beans and sunflowers. Come and have a look, some of them are over 2m 
tall! 

 
Special thanks to Jo Holley for the gorgeous bromeliad garden planted outside 3L. I've had so many lovely        
comments about it, but credit goes to Jo, Mrs Lutton and the kids from 3L. 

 
Harvest stall this afternoon, please come and support the garden. From 3pm under the big tree, cash only. 
If you can help keep the garden alive by watering over summer and turning (aerating) the compost, we'd really 

like to hear from you. Please email me angie.penn@unswalumni.com to join the roster.  
 
Happy Christmas and enjoy the holidays, see you all in the new 
year. 
 
Angie Penn and Beth Dowdle 

Found  
Scooter found in bushes at 

school. 

 

Please see office if yours. 

 

***The Uniform Shop is looking for 

Volunteers for 2018*** 

We require 1 hour of your time approximately twice 

per term (either on a Monday afternoon or Thursday 

morning) 

For more information, please contact Natalya 

M 0403 806 339 

E mwuniform@gmail.com 

Lost 
 

Aldi bag left at school bus stop. 

Bag contains reading glasses, 

pencil case, display folder,     

document wallet and art. 

 

Please return to the office if 

found. 

 

 

 

mailto:mwuniform@gmail.com
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Year 6 Swim School 
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Manly West Before & After School Care   

REMEMBER -  YOUR BOOKING FOR 2018 IS NOT CONFIRMED UNTIL: 

 You have paid your account IN FULL (Please log-In to HubHello and check 

your balance by clicking on calendar icon) 

 You have signed up to IPAY Direct Debit 

 

Please contact us at admin@mwbasc.com.au if you need a new Log-In.  If you 
are still having difficulties setting up, HubHello has a support line 8960 7778 or                                          

support@hubworks.com.au 
 
Message from Sarah 

On behalf of the BASC staff I would like to say thank you to the parents and children for another fun and                

successful year at BASC!  We are very proud of the service we provide and we hope your children have enjoyed 

their time with us this year. Our program aims to provide fun and challenging activities including art, sport,               

music, science, craft, games, drama, cooking and technology.  

In 2017 we have had many highlights including the makeover of the K-2 room with internal painting, renovated 

bathroom and new decking.  We are also pleased with the success of our extended menu.  Our Incursion                      

program such as Bootcamp, making Billy carts, 3D printing and coding, cartooning workshops and orienteering 

continues to be well received. 

For the last 4 years, we have been able to provide high quality care without increasing our fees, however, to 
meet costs, an increase in session fees is necessary in 2018. Even after these increases, it is worth noting that 
Manly West BASC is still cheaper than many similar services in the area. 

In 2018: BSC sessions (2hrs) will increase by 0.50c to $12.00   
   ASC sessions (3hrs) will increase 90c to $19.40 

 

I would also like to extend a special thank you to our volunteer parent Management Committee for their                  

commitment to helping us provide a fun, happy and safe environment for the children. Thanks also to Mrs Organ 

and Manly West school staff for their continued support. 

 

Good luck and best wishes to the children and staff who are moving on next year. We will miss you but you are 

always welcome to come by and say hello! 

Have a safe and happy Christmas! 

Sarah Peters 
Nominated Supervisor  

Manly West BASC 
 

CENTRE NEWS  

Reports from our Room Leaders about some of the other activities this week –  

 Lauren K-2:  This week in K-2 room is all about Christmas!  Christmas craft every day, Christmas cooking 

on Thursday. 

 Felix 3/4 club:  This week we will be doing plenty of Christmas craft – Christmas themed tombola jars, 

Aussie Christmas colouring in, Christmas carols and finishing off our Advent calendar.  For outside                   

activities we will mostly be leaving it to kids’ choice for the last week of term.  Merry Xmas and a Happy 

New Year! 

 Annette 5/6 room:  The last week of the year will be lots of fun!  We’ll continue with our Christmas craft, 

including sequined baubles and IOU voucher gifts for friends and family.  Outside we’ll play running games 

and as the week comes to a close we will watch a Christmas DVD and play party games. 

 

You can look at the full list of programmed activities and our menus displayed in each room! 

 

The 3 blue couches in the K-2 Room are looking for a new home.  Please call us on 9948 8113 if you 

are interested. 

mailto:admin@mwbasc.com.au
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Drama at Balgowlah  

 

 

 

Since 1983 the Creativity Through Drama            

Workshops have been holding after-school classes 

at Manly West Public School each term for ages 5-7 

and 7-11 years.  

 

These workshops offer children the opportunity to  

express themselves imaginatively and   

creatively and build confidence and                       

self-esteem through the fun and excitement of     

drama.  

Bookings are essential for these highly                   

popular classes.  

 

Days and times: 

Mondays 4-5pm for 5-7 years  

Tuesdays 4-5 for 5-7 years  

Thursdays 4.15 – 5.15pm for 7-11 years  

 

For further details and bookings, please           

contact Pat Whyman on 9949 3352. 
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The Life Education NSW Team 

 

Healthy Harold has a new online store for all your Christmas 

shopping! To celebrate, we’re giving away 5 prize packs which 

include:  

 1x $250 gift card and; 

 1x Healthy Harold Value Pack (valued at $44.95) 

All you have to do is purchase any item from our Healthy Harold 

online store and you go into a draw to WIN this amazing prize - it’s 

that simple! 

Head on over to the online store and stuff your Christmas stocking 

with a range of great Healthy Harold products including drink 

bottles, hats and more. 100% of proceeds from our Healthy Harold 

merchandise sales go towards providing Australian children with 

Life Education’s vital health and safety programs.  

 

https://lifeeducation.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e0f80e43b89bfd9a7e5e79eab&id=1ce70f89a1&e=293325dc55
https://lifeeducation.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e0f80e43b89bfd9a7e5e79eab&id=1ce70f89a1&e=293325dc55
https://lifeeducation.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e0f80e43b89bfd9a7e5e79eab&id=212e6a3c02&e=293325dc55
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